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MANAGEMENT BULLETIN #367
DATE:

March 12, 2010
TO: 

Owners/ Agents of Section 8 Properties

FROM: 
Diane Smith, Assistant Director

Asset Management Services

RE: 

2010 Section 8 Annual Adjustment Factors

The Department of Housing and Urban Development (“HUD”) has published the 2010 Annual Adjustment Factors (“AAF’s”) in the February 10, 2010 Federal Register. These factors are for use in determining the rent adjustments for those Section 8 developments whose original HAP contracts have not yet expired. HUD requires owners to use these newly published AAFs to calculate rent adjustments for developments with anniversary dates effective February 10, 2010.  These factors may be accessed from HUD’s website (www.hud.gov/hudclips).

Since the factors are available from the web, we will only send hard copies of the annual adjustment factors upon request. AAFs are not used to calculate renewal rents after expiration of the original Section 8 project-based HAP contract (whether renewed with or without a restructuring plan from 25 CFR part 401). In general, renewal rents after original HAP expiration are based on the Illinois Operating Cost Adjustment Factor (“OCAF”) published by HUD, and you may reference those 2010 factors in our Management Bulletin #368 
HUD requires that you send in your completed rent increase package to the Authority at least 60 days before your HAP contract anniversary date. This will help us process your request efficiently and insure that your rent increase becomes effective on your development’s HAP anniversary date. Be sure you are using the Rent Comparability Worksheet, HUD #92273-S8, as a part of your submission package to the Authority (reference IHDA Management Bulletin #198 dated August 30, 2000), the latest Fair Market Rents from the Authority’s Management Bulletin #334 (from our website archive), and updated Section 8 submission procedures from our Management Bulletin #243. Please contact your Asset Manager with any questions on your submission.

